
 
City of Chandler 
Council Minutes 
August 13, 2018 

7:00 pm 
 

1) The meeting was called to order by Mayor Daryl Behrends. 
 

2) Members and Guests Present: Mayor; Daryl Behrends, Council members; Alan Van Dam, 
Robert Prins, LeRoy Buys, and Faye Schuur; Clerk, Kris Gunnink;  Murray County Sheriff Office, 
Donna Mollema and Sheriff Steve Telkamp. 

 
3) Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag. 

 
4) Daryl Behrends opened the meeting with prayer. 

 
5) Bob Prins moved to approve the Minutes of the July 9, 2018 City Council meeting. Seconded 

by LeRoy Buys. Motion carried. 
 

6) Faye Shuur moved to approve the Financial Reports for the City and Fire Departments. 
Seconded by Alan VanDam.  Motion carried. 
 

7) Murray County Sheriff’s office is still working on the TZD grant on speed signs. The City is 
interested in flashing stop and speed signs.  City will continue to work on the numbering 
system for ordinances with the County. Discussed holding a youth safety class/child abduction 
plan and procedure. 
 

8) City clerk will call other cities and ask what they have for food truck fees. 
 

9) LeRoy Buys moved to transfer $10,000.00 from water fund into water saving account.  Bob 
Prins seconded the motion.  Motion carried. 
 

10) City council inspected the Fire Hall and City Center building in regards to the steel on the roof.  
Next step is to get a  price of new steel vs. paint the existing steel.  Also the building is in need 
of an air exchange system to prevent mildew on turn out gear. 
 

11) The December City council meeting date was discussed and council is tentively scheduling it 
for December 14 (Wednesday).  Next month meeting the council will finalize the date. 
 

12) There has been an odor from Monogram Meats.  Jeff will speak with them and clerk will 
request a TSS and BOD report. 
 

13) City council was made aware of the land split request for HWY 91 project. Clerk will check with 
MN Dot regarding bridge size and depth. This is so that the wetlands area to the east of HWY 
91 maintains a static level. 
 

14) Discussed snow removal and clean-up for the EDA properties. 
 



 
15) Faye Schuur moved to accept the concept minutes and adjourn the meeting.  Bob Prins 

seconded the motion.  Motion carried. 
 

16) Faye Schuur will open with prayer at the next city council meeting. 
 

17) Next meeting will be September 10, 2018 at 7:00 pm. The City Council will meet at City 
Center. 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 


